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The Syracuse-Watertown Plank Road (now Main Street and N.Y. Rt. 11) opened in 1849 and provided the first overland link between the growing manufacturing and commercial centers at Watertown and Syracuse. It brought commercial and later tourist traffic through Sandy Creek. This traffic along with trade based on the prosperous local farm economy stimulated such businesses as hotels, blacksmith and harness shops and stores. This commercial activity concentrated around the crossroad at Main Street and Harwood Drive. The boundaries of the historic district were drawn to include the cohesive intact collection of late nineteenth and early twentieth century buildings on Main Street and Harwood Drive and to conform to the rear property lines of those buildings. 
Kessler’s Store, Harwood Drive and North Main Street became a store in 1895 when the dwelling, dating from the 1830’s when it featured a shady porch across the front and a picket fence along the edge of the street, had wide windows added to the front. In 1907, local carpenter, Andrew J. Sprague built the two-story addition on the front, reusing the store windows as well as Greek Revival and Italiante details to produce a “composite style” building.  Later Kessler’s business was carried on by George Hunt and Dick Brower before it became Karen’s Kountry Flowers and today an Antique Store operated by Melody Rudd.
The New York State Archives Student Research Awards: The deadline for entries is July 1, 2008 for Grades 4-12. All entrants must use historical records which include family/genealogy files, photographs, letters, diaries, maps, census records, deeds and much more. The categories are as follows:  computer-based project: websites, Power Point presentations, etc.; exhibit, documentary, performance, research paper, proposal for a historic marker. Individual and group entries are welcome. Three awards (grades 4-5, 6-8, and 9-12) will be presented in the Fall 2008. An official entry form must accompany each entry. Any student wanting to participate can contact me for help at 387-5456 x 7 or at my home 695-2820 for more information. 
I will be working from home on the snowy winter days and will be in my office on Fridays from 9am until 4pm on the “good days.” Please, call ahead for an appointment and I can meet you in my office any day the weather permits. I can be reached by phone at 387-5456 x 7 (home phone 695-2820) or by e-mail at historian@sandycreekny.us. Our web site address is http://sandycreekny.tripod.com      

We at the History Center wish you a Happy, Healthy New Year!

Thanks for your continued support. 
Charlene, Phyllis, Sally, Betty, Irene, Joyce, Frances, Jim
